
SRRT Action Council Meeting 
Saturday, February, 4, 1995 9:30 a.m. 
Wyndam Franklin Plaza 

Those present: Al Kagan, Theresa Tobin, Wendy Thomas, Elaine Harger, Charles Willett, Mark Rosenzweig, Bill 
Detzell, Mark Martin, Leon Bey, Ray Markey, Chris Dodge, Peter McDonald, Steven Harris, Byron Anderson, 
Stephen Stillwell, Elizabeth Morrissett, Miriam Crawford, Linda Pierce, Madelaine Tainton, Dotty Granger, 
Roland Hansen, Michael Nitz, Carolynne Myall, Margo Brault, Daniel Tsang, Carol Barta. 

Agenda additions: 
1. A1P Journal 
2. Mary Sommerville and/or Michael Gorman may visit to request support as candidates for the ALA presidency. 
3. ALA Headquarters support or lack thereof 

Minutes: 
The minutes of the meeting Tuesday June 26, 1994 should reflect that the existing awards were also given 

a five year grace period for self sufficiency in the resolution. 

Corrections: Affiliate fee? 

Minutes approved Mark Rosenzweig moved to approve the minutes as corrected; Al Kagan seconded the motion. 
The minutes were approved by consensus. 

Stephen Stillwell announced that the Task Forces should tell members that people are needed to run for SRRT 
Action Council and ALA Council. He has the applications. Also volunteers to act as liaisons and the editorial 
board are needed. 

There will be a meeting Sunday from 2-4 in the Convention Center Room 103C regarding the ALA Code of 
Ethics. It would be a good idea for SRRT to be represented there; please attend. 

The Boy Scouts of America issue was referred to special presidential ad hoc committee which will review relations 
with all outside organizations. The fifteen people on the committee will meet Sunday afternoon. Articles on the 
BSA issue are on the OLOS table. 

Regarding the Israeli censorship concern-copies of articles which appeared in the library press and the 
Washington press are also at the OLOS table. Two letters were received about this issue. One librarian from Yale 
withdrew from SRRT over this. Norman Horrocks wrote to ask that the issue come before SRRT membership in 
June. Mark Rosenzweig agreed that Norman had raised a substantive issue. Can someone be removed from 
council without a vote of the membership? 

Elaine Harger reported that Margo Brault from LSU is seeking materials to be sent to a Medical library in Gaza. 
They especially need a photocopier. 

The Task Force on the Environment presented their resolution on the use of non-chlorine bleached paper. There 
was some discussion on the availability of both chlorine- and acid- free paper so publications can be permanent. 
Mark felt that we need more information before we can endorse resolution. 
Friendly amendments to add "use acid free paper produced without chlorine bleach" and "and to communicate this 
to the library community" were added in the appropriate places. 
Another resolve clause indicating ALA internal printing should be chlorine free only and externally marketed 
publications should be both chlorine and acid free was suggested. 

Whereas: Librarians have been successful in getting paper manufacturers. 
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the policy making. Just as Arthur Curley and ALA were not proactive in postoffice increase. People know about 
issues but don't know how to respond, they need leadership from ALA 
Mark suggested that we appoint an advisory group under action council to help coordinate response of SRRT 
regarding NII. 
Peter asked how this group would be empowered? 
Linda Pierce asked if SRRT has made any effort to be in on ground floor of NII policy considerations in ALA 
2000. Elaine suggested we ask for SRRT liaison or committee slot with this group. 
Stephen thought that a project group seems nebulous. · We need to initiate some action on a SRRT ~wide basis. A 
liaison could be appointed at the discretion of action council. Volunteers should give names to Stephen or the 
secretary and talk to Theresa and Al. 

Peter suggested that the liaison group needs a letter of introduction or some way to let ALA 2000 know that secretacu53 0 Td
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